
 

 

LOWER WINDOSR TOWNSHIP 

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

MARCH 31, 2020 

SPECIAL MEETING  

6:30 pm 

 

The Lower Windsor Township Board of Supervisors held a special meeting at the Township Community 

Building at 2425 Craley Road, Wrightsville PA. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Barry Miller at 

6:30 p.m. with a pledge to the flag.   Also present at the meeting were Supervisors Donald Schock and George 

Yakubowski; Township Manager Sande Cunningham; Secretary-Treasurer Linda Zimmerman; and Chief Dave 

Arnold.   Patrons in attendance:  2 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT:  None 

 

NEW BUSINESS:   

1. AMBULANCE DISCUSSION – Bryce Naumann from CVAC and Don Barshinger from East Prospect 

Borough were in attendance.  Ms. Cunningham described the need to review our EMS coverage due to a 

history of out of service calls.  Mr. Naumann from CVAC reported they are finding it difficult to man a 

24/7 service and have picked up additional hours from Life Team and have been in talks to contract with 

them or merge.  Ms. Cunningham provided the Board with a proposal from Susquehanna Valley EMS 

(SVEMS) for review.  There were several options and the Board would like to opt for a 24/7 coverage.  

The Board acknowledges the seriousness of this situation and will strive to remedy it as soon as possible.  

This will be on the April agenda. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:36 pm 

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

 

Linda J. Zimmerman 

Secretary 


